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October 10, 2025 
 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Agency Building 3  
Albany, NY  12223-1350 
 
Re: Case 22-E-0236 - Order Implementing Electric Vehicle Charging Rates for 

Commercial Customers 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 

  
In accordance with Ordering Clause 9 of the New York State Public Service Commission’s 

Order1 in the above-referenced case, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central 
Hudson”) respectfully submits its EV Phase-in Rates (“EV-PIR”) Report as set forth below. 
  

The following table summarizes the status of customer engagement with respect to the 
EV-PIR, which became effective on October 1, 2025. 

 

Customer Action Customer Count 
Applied for service under the EV-PIR 21 

Declined to apply for service under the EV-PIR 0 

Have not responded to outreach efforts 6 

 
 Please contact the undersigned or Michael Valentino (mavalentino@cenhud.com) at (845) 
486-5452 with any questions regarding this matter. 
 

Respectfully, 
 
/s/Marina W. Chu 
 
Marina W. Chu 

 

1 Order Implementing Electric Vehicle Charging Rates for Commercial Customers, issued and effective October 17, 
2024, in Case 22-E-0236. 
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